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A Message from District Governor Kamal Masand 
 

2023 marks one hundred years of Lions in New Hampshire!  
 

Thanks for attending the Cabinet Meeting at Nashua Country Club, what a 
turnout!  Our Meeting was full of info, and the energizer by Zone chair Vince 
was well received, of course.  Our Viking cheer also livened up the meeting. I 
was able to share my goals.  Some highlights are adding Membership through 
Service, just ask one, goal of 14000. Vision screenings, service reporting to 95%. 
Simple worksheets were shared to help clubs with reporting, if needed.  
 

My August travels took me to the Seabrook 70th anniversary, 44N Cabinet 
Meeting, 44H Cabinet Meeting, Nashua Back to School Vision Screening event, 

and the fabulous Loudon Lions Club Angels 5k road race. 
 

“We Serve” is the presidential theme this year and every year moving forward. The 
international president also develops a unique expression of the presidential theme “We 
Serve,” to help communicate a vision for the year. Our new international president, Dr. 
Patti Hill, has chosen “Changing the World” as her personal expression of the theme. 
Learn more here. 

 

WE SERVE. As you all know, the integrity of our work depends on the dedication of our members, so as part of 
our latest incentive plan, please recruit one member each, dig into your network. Ask people within your 
community- your workplaces, places of worship, friends, and family. Invite them to your service projects and 
Club meetings. I strongly believe service projects will be an excellent catalyst for membership growth; more 
hands will allow us to do more service and make a difference in our communities. 
 

September is the month where clubs come back to meeting, conducting business, executing services, and 
raising funds. Keep your Zone Chairs involved with your activities.  
 

Review the Global Membership Approach in your Club meetings.  Use this webpage as a resource: “Plan for 
Your Club’s Success”. 
 

When the new Lion Portal is available, we will share information with the district. One goal this year is to make 
sure all Club Secretaries and admins are trained to enter data, as one of our goals is to have over 95% of the 
clubs report service this year. 
 

Let’s Go 44H Lions!  We Serve! 
Kamal Masand 
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https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-clubs/presidential-theme?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_IPEmailtoNewDGs_1101779948&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=041DEBBDBD421F2E105EA92CE00DDE78&elq=7891750b21734bb2ab53da6c6609c00a&elqaid=30315&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=3989
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lionsclubs.org%2Fen%2Fresources-for-members%2Fresource-center%2Fglobal-membership-approach%2Fregion-zone-chairperson%2Fplan-for-your-clubs-success%3Futm_source%3DEloqua%26utm_campaign%3DMTG_EN_DistrictIPNewsletterAug_1149360469%26utm_medium%3Demail%26elqTrackId%3D6F53AB4DAA4B621216567BB3ECB78C0D%26elq%3D0d71f1052cbd49949d178dcf705321d2%26elqaid%3D30714%26elqat%3D1%26elqCampaignId%3D4070&data=05%7C01%7CKamalM%40itinh.com%7Cea5be065bf3a4e5eac7b08db9da09036%7Ccd0c97eaad3044f7a42d2d1ff2b122fa%7C0%7C0%7C638277085258389610%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CG7uVywXAvN0kXFwcTLY7qEAmG3Z69NC8msumo83DTI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lionsclubs.org%2Fen%2Fresources-for-members%2Fresource-center%2Fglobal-membership-approach%2Fregion-zone-chairperson%2Fplan-for-your-clubs-success%3Futm_source%3DEloqua%26utm_campaign%3DMTG_EN_DistrictIPNewsletterAug_1149360469%26utm_medium%3Demail%26elqTrackId%3D6F53AB4DAA4B621216567BB3ECB78C0D%26elq%3D0d71f1052cbd49949d178dcf705321d2%26elqaid%3D30714%26elqat%3D1%26elqCampaignId%3D4070&data=05%7C01%7CKamalM%40itinh.com%7Cea5be065bf3a4e5eac7b08db9da09036%7Ccd0c97eaad3044f7a42d2d1ff2b122fa%7C0%7C0%7C638277085258389610%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CG7uVywXAvN0kXFwcTLY7qEAmG3Z69NC8msumo83DTI%3D&reserved=0
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District Goal Progress 
Membership 

District Membership* Previous Month 2023-2024 Year 2023-2024 Goal 

Opening Balance 1,234 1,246  

Added Members 5 9  

Dropped Members 8 24  

Closing Balance 1,231 1,231 +2/club 

Net Gain/Loss -3 -15  

*data as of 8/30/23 
 

Remember to provide new member orientation, and a mentor for each new member.  
Include new members in service projects.  
 

International membership is currently 1,362,868. 
 

Welcome new members! 
Club New Member Sponsor 

Wakefield Daniel Casperson John Burger 

Wakefield Kathleen Casperson John Burger 

Barrington Area Centennial Malcolm Estell, Jr Julie Oakley 

Litchfield Joseph Stapleton Martha Poissant 

Wolfeboro James LaMonica Not Available 
 

Service 
District Service This Month This Year Goal 

Vision Screenings 1 club/60 children 1/60 1+/club 

Hugs & Cuddle Bears July 75 + Aug 57 132 bears* 10/club 

Percent of Clubs Reporting  55% 95% 

Volunteer Service Hours 1,932 2,983 22,500 

Service Activities 121 167 1,100 

Individuals Served 13,746 19,847 190,000 

Funds Raised $6,152 $22,975 $305,000 

Funds Donated $6,078 $35,386 $222,000 
 

*Please send pictures of any bear donations made by your club Newsletter44H@outlook.com.  

LCIF Donations 
District LCIF Donations This Month This Year Goal 

LCIF Donations $3,665 $3,665 $38,100 

 
 

Celebrating A Milestone in Service 
 

 
Happy Anniversary! 

Nashua Lions Club celebrating a Century of Service. 
 
 

  

mailto:Newsletter44H@outlook.com


4 

Resources 

  

Camp Pride 
Second Weds of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
Health Services of NH 
Fourth Tues of the month, 6:30pm 
Meets via Zoom 
md44healthservices@gmail.com 
 
Lions Twin State Soccer Assoc. 
Fourth Tues of the month, 6:30pm 
meets via Zoom 
LTSSAVTNH@gmail.com 
 
Lions Youth Services 
Second Thurs of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
Sight & Hearing Foundation 
Third Thurs of the month, 6:30pm 
Airport Diner, Manchester 
 
 

Childhood Cancer Chair: 
Michelle Ackroyd 
m.ackroyd@comcast.net 
 
Diabetes Chair: 
Kris Pavlik 
lionkrispav@aol.com 
 
Environment Chair: 
Jeri Maynard 
lionjeri@comcast.net 
 
Hunger Chair: 
Martha Ackerman 
jamamc@comcast.net 
 
Lions Fellowship:  
Nancy O’Dowd 
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 
 
Peace Poster: 
PDG Marie Hall 
mariehall326@gmail.com 
 
District Photographer 
PCC Deedee LaTulippe 
liondeedee@comcast.net 
 
Uniforms/Jackets: 
Joe Kasper 
JKasper@nedelta.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Linda Quebec 
Newsletter44H@Outlook.com  
Send submissions by the 20th each 
month in Word format. 
 

Facebook Resources: 
 

Use the search feature in Facebook to 
find these sites, and look up other 
clubs you want to follow. For 
example, Hudson NH Lions Club, 
Salem NH Lions Club, or Nashua Lions 
Club.  
 

NH Lions District 44-H 

• Our district page 
 

Global Lions Forum 

• Learning from Lions leaders 
around the world 

 

Lions Clubs International 

• Posts from Lions International 
 

Lions Club Members: Public Image, 
Graphics & Ideas Hub 

• Great Lions images to use in your 
marketing, social media, 
newsletters 

 

Lions SMiLE (Social, Media, including, 
Lions, Everywhere) 

• Excellent resource on how to 
improve your club’s social media 
marketing.  

 
Online Resources: 
 

Lions International website 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/  
 

District 44H website 
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-
l/index.php  
 

 
Report Your Service: 
MyLion video to report service 
 

The new Lion Portal videos (scroll 
down to videos) 
 

mailto:Newsletter44H@Outlook.com
https://www.lionsclubs.org/
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-l/index.php
http://e-district.org/sites/district_14-l/index.php
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OQF-bMiYNtE
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/digital-products/portal-updates
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Leadership Directory 

  

Zone 1 Chair, Linda Hedrick 
603-553-9015; 
lindahedrick676@gmail.com 
Clubs: Derry, Hudson, Litchfield, 
Londonderry, Nashua, Salem, 
Windham 
 
Zone 2 Chair, Krissy McKeeman 
917-314-9445; krissy8379@gmail.com 
Clubs: Atkinson, Danville, Epping, 
Hampstead, Plaistow, Sandown, 
Kingston 
 
Zone 3 Chair, Langdon Plumer 
603-770-6499; 
langplumer@gmail.com 
Clubs: Exeter, NH Everest, Hampton 
Area, Newmarket, Portsmouth, 
Dover/Rollinsford/S. Berwick, Rye, 
Seabrook, Somersworth 
 
Zone 4 Chair, Vince Giambalvo 
603-708-1258; rosevin68@gmail.com 
Clubs: Barrington, Chester, 
Epsom/Chichester, Loudon, Raymond, 
Saddleback Mtn, Suncook Valley 
 
Zone 5 Chair, PCC Bill Rathbun 
603-707-6209; 
pdgbill33y@yahoo.com 
Clubs: Conway Area, Laconia/Gilford, 
Meredith, Moultonborough, 
Rochester, Wakefield, Whittier, 
Wolfeboro 
 

Global Action Team Leader 
DG Kamal Masand 
603-661-6638; 
kmasand01@gmail.com 
 
Global Extension Leader 
PID Ed Lecius 
603-321-6458; 
lioncommish@gmail.com 
 
Global Leadership Leader 
SVDG Marie Valliere 
603-998-0871; keylion03@gmail.com 
 
Global Membership Leader 
Gail Dacey 
603-560-1029; grd514@aol.com 
 
Global Service Leader 
FVDG Peter LaPointe 
978-479-0454; 
plapointe.lions@gmail.com 
 
LCIF District Coordinator 
PDG Al Goldstein 
603-913-1281 
A1goldstein@comcast.net  
 

District Governor 
Kamal Masand 
603-661-6638; 
kmasand01@gmail.com 
 
First Vice District Governor 
Peter LaPointe 
978-479-0454; 
plapointe.lions@gmail.com 
 
Second Vice District Governor 
Marie Valliere 
603-998-0871; keylion03@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary 
Linda Quebec 
508-380-4098;  
LindaQuebec@Ymail.com (not Gmail) 
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
PDG Jerry Vaccaro 
603-204-7752; 
lionjerryvaccaro@gmail.com 
 
Multiple Council Chair 
Eric Lindberg 
603-801-9421; ericlindberg@me.com 
 
Immediate Past District Governor 
Randy Tompkins 
603-765-4965; rye642@comcast.net 
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Upcoming Events 
 

Date Event 
Sep 4 Atkinson Lions Antique Truck & Car Show. Info in their club section. 

Sep 10 Hampton Seafood Festival – many volunteers needed. Register to volunteer via Marilyn 
Vaccaro, 603-204-7251, jvac1408@comcast.net, or Marie Hall, 603-686-6935, 
mariehall326@gmail.com . See flyer at end of newsletter for more information. 

Sep 12 Wolfeboro Golf Tournament. See flyer in newsletter. 

Sep 16 Wakefield Lions Shred Event. Details in their club section. 

Sep 17 Rye Lions Car Show. See flyer in newsletter. 

Sep 18 Atkinson Lions Golf Tournament. Details in their club section. 

Sep 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  

Sep 21-23 USA/Canada Forum, Reno, NV 

Sep 23 Rochester Lions Comedy Night. Details in their club section. 

Sep 25 Windham Lions Club Golf Classic. See flyer in newsletter.  

Sep 26 DG Visitation, Meredith 

Sep 26-Oct1 Help Raymond Lions at the Deerfield Fair parking area. Details in their club section. 

Sep 30 Nashua Lions Club 100th Anniversary. Details in their club section.  

Sep 30 Laconia-Gilford Electronic Waste Collection Day. Info in their club section. 

Oct 3 DG Visitation, Loudon 

Oct 6 Keene Lions Dinner in the Dark. See flyer at end of newsletter. 

Oct 7 Atkinson Lions Meat Raffle. Info in their club section. 

Oct 9 DG Visitation, Hudson 

Oct 15 File your New Membership Grant Request Form for new members since 7/1 

Oct 19 DG Visitation, Wakefield 

Oct 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  

Nov 2 DG Visitation, Epsom/Chichester 

Nov 5 44H Cabinet Meeting: The Venue at Portwalk Place, Portsmouth. Registration to come. 

Nov 18 Camp Pride Work Day. See flyer in newsletter.  

Nov 20 Deadline for district newsletter submissions; newsletter44H@outlook.com  

Nov 21 DG Visitation, Exeter 
 

Lions Pride – Remembering Lions Who Have Passed 
We have two committees involved with remembering the passing of a Lion: 
Fellowship and Religious.   
 

The Fellowship Committee sends out Constant Contact notices to Lions interested in 
learning of the passing of a 44H Lion.  The committee uses Union Leader notices, and 
emails from Lions, to stay current on this information.  If you would like to report a 
passing that is not in the Union Leader, please send an email to Nancy O’Dowd.  To 
receive emails from the Fellowship Committee, send an email to Nancy at 
Lupesmom14@gmail.com.  

 

The Religious Committee facilitates the Memorial Service at 44H spring convention. The committee gathers 
biographies on the ones to be remembered.  Individuals who are Lions in good standing and passed between 
May to May, are remembered in the spring service. The Memorial Service is a peaceful event where a candle is 
lit in memory, and clubs receive flowers at the end of the service. Members of this committee are Nancy 
O’Dowd, Minabell Bowden, and Ann Mason.  We appreciate the service they provide to our district.  

mailto:jvac1408@comcast.net
mailto:mariehall326@gmail.com
mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com
mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com
mailto:newsletter44H@outlook.com
mailto:Lupesmom14@gmail.com
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Cabinet Meeting – That’s a Wrap! 
District Governor Kamal Masand’s first Cabinet Meeting was packed full of information.  We learned so much 
from the district and multi-district officers, including information on the vision screening process. We had over 
100 Lions participate; a great 50/50; six fabulous raffle baskets – thank you donors: PDG Randy and Nancy 
Tompkins, PDG Marie Hall, Martha and Joel Ackerman, Windham Lions Club, Salem Lions Club, and CS Linda 
Quebec.  Thank you to all the volunteers who helped before and during the meeting. Thank you, Gail Dacey 
and PID Ed Lecius, for the pictures. Thanks to all the presenters. There were insightful reports from Zone Chairs 
and district organizations; a vision screening presentation; bears, bears, bears; GLT, GST, GMT, GET, LCIF, 
International Relations, and multi-district reports. Thank you all who attended. 

   

 
 

 

   

   
 

2023-2024 Zone Chairs 

     
ZC1 Linda Hedrick ZC2 Krissy McKeeman ZC3 Lang Plumer ZC4 Vince Giambalvo ZC5 PCC Bill Rathbun 
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Peter LaPointe, First Vice District Governor & Global Service Leader 
Going forward Lions International has adopted eight Global Causes. Five core global causes which are then tied 
into the additional foundation causes: 

Core Causes LCIF Causes 
Hunger LCIF Youth 
Environment LCIF Humanitarian Efforts 
Diabetes LCIF Disaster Relief 
Vision  
Childhood Cancer  

Each of these may have a special meaning to us - each in his or her own way. This gives us even more reasons 
why an individual would want to join our organization, to engage in the power of 1.4 million members 
worldwide, providing service to take these causes head-on.  
 

In this issue and in future issues, I plan on sharing information with regards to all eight causes.  
 

Disaster Relief and the Environment seem to go hand and hand. 
In a nutshell, global temperatures are now rising at an accelerating rate, which began in the 1800s. This is 
entirely due to greenhouse gas emissions buildup from human activity - the burning of fossil fuels. You be the 
judge and make a personal decision about how your actions can positively impact the future.  
 

Each individual and each club may also have a cause or causes that are important to them. For me it is Cystic 
Fibrosis. When the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation was established in 1955, people born with the disease were not 
even expected to live to attend elementary school. Faced with insurmountable odds, but determined to save 
the lives of their children, a group of concerned parents came together to form the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation. 
 

Today, because of our progress in research and drug development and high-quality, specialized care, people 
with CF are living into their 30s, 40s, and beyond. Read about the incredible journey to cure cystic fibrosis in 
future months of this newsletter.  
 

Choose to make a difference and serve the needs of your community!  Don’t forget to ask your club about the 
Hugs & Cuddles Project!! 

 

Marie Valliere, Second Vice District Governor & Global Leadership Leader 
BRANDING: The promotion of a particular product or company by means of advertising and distinctive design. 

 

This is the logo we are to use. It only has two colors. If you are printing flyers to distribute or on 
Facebook, Instagram, etc. this is it. It is easily downloaded from the Lions International website 
along with the logos depicting the service initiatives. The website has information to print or 
download on all things involving the Lions Brand. Any questions? I’m in the directory. 

 

Not going to the USA/Canada Forum? Do the next best thing. Study at home in your own time. Check out Lions 
University online. Each course of study consists of 10 classes with another list of electives to choose from to 
complete your bachelor’s degree. The classes are 50 minutes to an hour in length and there is corresponding 
paperwork that’s available for printing and/or downloading. At the end of each class there is a short test that is 
pass or fail. Classes include Member Motivation, Conflict Resolution, Public Relations, Community Service 
Projects as well as other Lions related subjects. 
 

The goal for the rollout of the new Lions Portal is mid-September. The plan is to make sure the cabinet is fully 
trained, including all the zone chairs. The next step is to make sure all presidents and secretaries are compliant 
with the system. Training will probably take place on a small scale with one to three clubs at a time. The goal is 
to make it easier for people to learn as well as for the trainers to teach. International does not want to roll the 
new program out until they have most of the bugs worked out and the district will bring it to you as soon as it is 
released.  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/logos-and-emblems
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Gail Dacey, Global Membership Leader 
 

It was great seeing so many of you at the cabinet meeting. I'm willing to come to your meetings, so just ask. 
Get your members involved in your projects. That is why they joined. I have membership applications and new 
signature cards.  We are on a mission to grow our membership. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Remember we have a program going where the LCI 
entrance fee ($35) will be refunded.  Use the New 
Membership Grant Request form located at the end of 
the newsletter to apply for this refund to your 
club.  Your club will also be put into a drawing to win 
$100.  Just ask.  I’m here if you need me. ~ Gail 
 

 

PID Ed Lecius, Global Extension Leader 
One of International President Dr. Patti Hill’s Global Priorities for 2023-2024 is reaching our service potential by 
growing our districts and clubs. 
 

Adding members to our clubs along with retention and rebuilding are three of the ways we can do this. Often 
discussed, but overlooked is chartering a new club in our District. As I mentioned last month, studies have 
shown that continued growth by districts tends to be successful when you charter at least one new club a year. 
 

One way of accomplishing this is by looking at the non-traditional opportunities in our district: 

• Ethnic groups 

• Hospitals 

• Virtual 

• Colleges/University’s 
 

Right now, I have identified two possibilities for new clubs. If you have any ideas, let me know at 
lioncommish@gmail.com. 
 

mailto:lioncommish@gmail.com
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Linda Quebec, Cabinet Secretary 
This can be summed up in a few words: visitation, dues, report, amazing, goals, and share!  
 

Visitation: Please schedule your District Governor visitations with an email to LindaQuebec@Ymail.com.  DG 
Kamal would love to meet you and learn what your club is up to.  
 

Dues: Attention Club Treasurers - district dues are due… Invoices were emailed on July 17th.  Please send 
payment ASAP to Lions District 44H and mail it to Linda Quebec, 16 Woodcrest Dr, Nashua, NH 03062. 
 

Report: Are you doing service projects?  Are you reporting your service (service projects, fundraisers, 
donations, meetings)? To effectively tell our story, measure our impact, and grow membership, it’s critical that 
all clubs report service. Every project we participate in as Lions and Leos, no matter how big or small, is 
valuable in our journey of serving our communities and the world. Reach out to anyone on the cabinet if you 
need help using MyLion to report service; we’re here to help. To get familiar with the new Lions Portal 
(expected to rollout late September), view these videos and stay tuned for more information.  
 

Amazing: The Cabinet Meeting on 8/13 was AMAZING and packed full of information.  We had over 100 Lions 
participate; great reports from Zone Chairs and district organizations; a vision screening presentation; bears, 
bears, bears; GAT, International Relations, LCIF, and multi-district reports; a great 50/50; six fabulous raffle 
baskets – thank you donors: PDG Randy and Nancy Tompkins, PDG Marie Hall, Martha and Joel Ackerman, 
Windham Lions Club, Salem Lions Club, and Linda Quebec. Thank you all who attended; please share 
information with your clubs. 
 

Goals: Here are District Governor Kamal’s goals for the district; we all play a part in the success of the year.  

• Increase membership by 2 in each club 

• Provide new member orientation 

• Provide at least one vision screening per club 

• Support the Hugs & Cuddles service project 

• Report service so that 95% of clubs are reporting and we have at least 32,000 hours of service 

• Support LCIF, our charitable arm, with at least $38,100 in donations 
 

Share: Share what your Club is up to!  Send your submissions for The Pride district 44H newsletter by the 20th 
each month to Newsletter44H@Outlook.com. 
 

Eric Lindberg, Multiple Council Chair 
Out of the Gates and Running! 
 

New Hampshire Lions of both districts this past month had the opportunity to attend Cabinet meetings and 
see newly installed District Governor’s preside over their first meeting and both were very informative.  One 
was held in Orford, NH and the other in Nashua, NH and they were attended by many active and dedicated 
Lions who came to socialize, find out what is happening throughout the district, and enjoy a good meal 
together. 
 

We heard about each Governor’s goals for the year to strengthen and grow Lionism in New Hampshire which 
in turn increases our ability to serve more people!  Reports from District and MD committees as well as our NH 
Foundations give us a very clear view of what we Lions are accomplishing here in New Hampshire and it is 
fantastic.  Cheers to District Governors Toni and Kamal for getting this Lion year off to a great start! 
 

Consider attending your upcoming Cabinet meeting in November, I promise you will not be disappointed, and 
who knows, you might meet some new Lions. 
 

The Mid-Winter Convention committee is hard at work planning an amazing Convention weekend that you 
don't want to miss 1/26-28/2024, so mark your calendar and stay tuned for more information. 

mailto:LindaQuebec@Ymail.com
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/digital-products/portal-updates
mailto:Newsletter44H@Outlook.com
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Michelle Ackroyd, Childhood Cancer Chair 
 

September is Childhood Cancer Month. There are many organizations that provide services for children with 
cancer. This might be a good time to donate to one of those organizations. I have provided links to some.  
 

Childhood Cancer Lifeline is a New Hampshire non-profit that provides assistance to NH families dealing with 
pediatric cancer.  Click here to learn more.  
 

If you haven’t heard of the Hugs and Cuddles Build a Bear service project, reach out and I will 
give you the information that 1st Vice District Governor Peter Lapointe has provided for this 
fundraiser. It’s a fun way for your club to donate towards childhood cancer. See flyer at end of 
newsletter. 
 

CHaD (Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth) has an Amazon Wish list, and they are always looking for gift cards for 
the families. Click here to see the CHaD Wish List.  
 

Make-A Wish is another great organization that provides hope to many patients, including children with cancer. 
The Hampstead Lions will hold their Make-A-Wish fundraiser on March 10, 2024. This is a great event you 
won’t want to miss.  
 

If there is a child in your community that is going through treatment, reach out with a donation of gift cards for 
gas or to a grocery store that may help them get through and remind them that Lions are there to help.  

Kris Pavlik, Diabetes Chair 
Pets – A quick personal story… 
 

My Dr and I have been changing up some of my medications.  Over time, the new medication should help to 
lower my glucose levels, so we have a plan to adjust other medications when certain my glucose levels hit 
specific numbers.  It was all going as planned, and as the levels went down, I would adjust per the instructions.   
 

I have a cat.  If you have ever had a cat, you know they rule the roost and tell you what they want when they 
want it.  And they can kind of be jerks about it.   I found that I was waking up in the middle of the night with 17 
pounds of cat on my chest, patting my face until I woke up.  I just assumed he was being a pest, petted him for 
a few minutes, then set him outside of my bedroom and closed the door.  The other night, something told me 
to check my glucose.  It had dropped below the range my Doctor had set for it to be in.  Suddenly I realized that 
my cat could tell and was waking me up to let me know.  Not so pesty, huh? 
 

We hear about guide dogs for helping the sight impaired, but how many of us know there are Diabetes Alert 
Dogs out there.  These dogs are trained to detect high and low glucose levels by smelling the chemical changes 
in their human.  These dogs can sense the changes quickly enough to alert their human to check their glucose 
levels and make the adjustments needed to avoid a crisis.  Now my cat certainly wasn’t trained (ever try to 
train a cat to do anything?), but he knows me well enough to sense these changes.  I’m sure he’s not alone.   
 

Service Project ideas: 

• Have a fund raiser to support one of the organizations training Diabetic Alert Dogs.  I found many in my 
research, two of which are below: 

o Medicalmutts.org 
o DiabeticAlertDogsofAmerica.com 

• Reach out to your local animal shelter and find out what they could use and have a drive to collect those 
items 

• Reach out to your local food pantry.  See if they take donations of pet food for their patrons.  Your donation 
may help someone to keep a pet that may be their alert pet. 

 
Read on for a great recipe! 
 

https://childhoodcancerlifeline.org/
https://childrens.dartmouth-health.org/donate/wish-list
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Recipe: Turkey Stuffed Bell Peppers (courtesy of Taste of Home magazine)   
 

5 Med peppers   ½ tsp salt 
2 tsp olive oil   ½ tsp pepper 
1-1/4 lb lean ground turkey 1-3/4 shredded cheddar 
1 lg onion – chopped  1 ¼ C soft bread crumbs 
1 garlic clove, minced  ¼ tsp paprika 
2 tsp ground cumin 
1 tsp Italian seasoning 

 

Directions: 
1) Cut peppers in half lengthwise and remove seeds.  Place in 15x10x1 in pan coated with cooking 

spray 
2) In large skillet, heat oil and cook and crumble turkey with onion, garlic, and seasonings until meat 

is no longer pink (6-8 minutes).  Cool slightly.  Stir in tomatoes, cheese, and bread crumbs 
3) Fill pepper halves with mixture.  Sprinkle with paprika. Bake uncovered at 325 degrees for 20-25 

minutes (until filling is heated through and peppers are tender 
 

1 Serving = 1 pepper (2 halves) 323 calories, 20g carbs, 6 sugars  
 
 

Jeri Maynard, Environment Chair 
 

ENVIRONMENT  
 

Have you heard the newest buzz word-“Precycling”??  
Precycling is the practice of avoiding waste before it is created- it requires thinking before you 
purchase…  Precycling differs from recycling because it focuses on the prevention of waste production by 
taking measures before a substance, material or product has become waste. Precycling involves taking action 
before existing waste is abandoned to nature.  
 

There are aggressive ways to practice recycling (such as questioning the practices of business owners, either in 
person or when shopping online- if you do not like what you hear- do not buy!- they will get the message). 
Expressing your precycling choices will help set standards that companies must meet to get you to spend your 
money -think of precycling as “not buying less” but rather “buying smart”.  
 

Before you make a purchase, ask yourself:  
1. Is this product made from recycled materials?  
2. Can this product, once it is no longer used, be recycled?   
3. How much packaging does this product have and can that packing be recycled?  
4. Do I really need this product?  
5. Do I have something I could reuse or repurpose instead of buying new?  

 

Most of us would prefer to start precycling at a smaller scale.  Examples of what we can do, if you are not 
doing already:  

1. Bring your own reusable bags to the grocery store  
2. Buy reusable napkins, dish cloths and razors instead of items that are tossed after once used  
3. Pack your snacks /lunches/leftovers in reusable containers instead of plastic bags or wrap  
4. Purchase items in bulk to reduce the amount of packaging materials  
5. Read from your computer screen to save paper and ink  
6. Will share my ideas with others and benefit from theirs?  

 

Yes- we can make a difference with just a few small changes 
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Martha Ackerman, Hunger Chair 
September 2023 Hunger Article 
 

    
 

Let’s meet Sue King, a New Hampshire acrylic realism artist who paints to show the beauty of everyday objects. 
An award-winning artist and a member of the Nashua Area Artists’ Association, she has exhibited her work at 
various venues in New Hampshire and Massachusetts. Sue currently has 48 paintings on display at the Nashua 
Library, St. Joseph’s Hospital, and the Grace Chapel Art gallery in Lexington, MA. 
 

Sue’s “Food for Thought” art show where 34 original food art paintings are on display at the Nashua Public 
Library. Sue chose 8 local bakeries and 4 area farms and purchased desserts, bagels, fruits and veggies, 
photographed them for reference photos to paint and her “Food for Thought” art collection was born. The 
names of the farms and bakeries are included in her show. She hopes that will encourage people to shop and 
support local businesses.  
 

“I hope that the people who attend my show will look at the paintings and think about foods they crave, special 
family celebrations, childhood favorite foods, special treats, healthy foods – but also realize where the food 
comes from and how bakeries are food artists and help spread the celebrations in life. I also hope that they 
remember that a plentiful table is not always a part of everyone’s life, and that we need to be grateful for what 
we have and try to help those in need.” 
 

To help address food insecurity concerns Sue is donating a percentage from the sale of all her art work to the 
Nashua Soup Kitchen and Shelter. She also donates a piece of her art to the Nashua Soup Kitchen and Shelter 
annual auction.  
 

Anyone interested in seeing Sue’s art work can go to her website susankkingart.weebly.com or contact her 
directly at susankkingart@gmail.com or check out her Facebook art page at facebook.com/susankkingart and 
on Instragram at instragram.com/susankkingart. 
 

 

   
  

mailto:susankkingart.weebly.com
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Al Goldstein, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Chair 
 

In follow up to the Cabinet Meeting, and the fire and destruction on Maui, please 
consider making a donation to Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF).  This 
organization is the charitable arm of Lions International. $100,000 immediately went to 

Maui, from LCIF, to help with disaster relief.  Over time, more will be granted from LCIF.  You can help by 
making a donation to LCIF.  If you are able to donate any amount - small or large - please use this link to 
donate to the disaster relief fund at LCIF.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate
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Club Happenings 
Atkinson 
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Barrington Area Centennial 
A very small club of 2 people is working hard to rebuild, and recently added one more to their roster.  
Barrington Area Lions are looking at several ways to recruit new members, including joining town events, 
posting recruiting posters, and speaking at the Chamber of Commerce. Small but mighty, they recently 
presented a $500 check to the Wilkinson Food Pantry in Lee.  
 
Hudson 
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Laconia – Gilford 

Laconia-Gilford Lions Club - Electronic Waste Collection Day 
September 30, Gilford Cinemas 8 parking lot, 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

 

Got an old computer collecting dust in your closet, or a broken air 
conditioner sitting on the back porch? What do you do with such 
items when you replace them? Everything from laptops, phones and 
computers to TVs cost a fortune to haul away. 
 

Turn all that junk over to the Laconia-Gilford Lions Club during their 
Electronic Waste Collection Day fundraising event which will be 
held on Saturday, September 30, in the Cinemas 8 parking lot in 
Gilford (9 Old Lake Shore Road) from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Note: 
this is a new location as of a few years ago. For a small disposal 
fee, not only will we take your old electronic items off your hands, 
we will recycle them. The disposal charge is almost always less than 
the prices at local transfer stations. Cash or checks will be accepted 
but not debit or credit cards.  
 

Just bring your electronics to Cinemas 8 parking lot, 9 Old Lakeshore 
Road in Gilford on Saturday, September 30, between 8:30 a.m. and 
12:30 p.m. Lions Club members will even help you unload them! 
You do not have to be a resident of Laconia or Gilford to take 
advantage of this fundraiser - it is open to everyone.  
 

Items you may want to consider dropping off are laptops, PC 
towers, PC LCD monitors, servers, CD/DVD players, camcorders, AV equipment, VCRs, speakers, copiers, faxes, 
scanners, printers, phones (land and cell), phone systems, humidifiers and computer accessories (all $5).  
 

In addition, we will also take microwaves, air conditioners, dehumidifiers (all $10), CRT monitors less than 50 
lbs. and TVs less than 25” ($20), TVs 26” and larger ($30). For TVs needing more than one person to lift or CRT 
monitors over 50 lbs., the item will be weighed on site and price determined. Anything with a cord not listed 
will also be accepted.  We are also now accepting Teflon pots and pans for $1. 
 

You CANNOT drop off: smoke detectors, oils, paints, thinners, batteries (except car batteries), tires, items 
containing mercury such as fluorescent and CFL light bulbs or thermometers, capacitors, ballasts, or any other 
hazardous waste. 
 

Don't miss this opportunity or you'll be storing these things another year - "Don't throw it out, Recycle it!" 
You'll not only help the environment by disposing of your unwanted electronics responsibly but also help the 
Lions, the largest service organization in the world, raise funds to meet pressing needs in our community: eye 
exams, eye glasses, hearing aids, food pantries, college scholarships, holiday food baskets for needy families, 
youth sports programs, are just a few of the local charitable organizations that we assist. All that for a disposal 
fee that, in most cases, is less than the cost at local transfer stations.  
 

The Laconia-Gilford Lions Club appreciates your help with their Electronic Waste Collection Day fundraising 
event and wishes to thank in advance everyone who contributes to making a real difference in our community.  
 

Look for the yellow Lions' vests on Saturday, September 30, from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the Gilford 
Cinemas 8 parking lot. No matter how large or small, every item adds up!   

Carol Dow, Allyn Bridge, Lori 
Chandler, Matt Soza, Marylin Brown, 
and Bill Chandler working at the last 
Electronic Waste Collection Day. 
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Loudon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Pancake Breakfast—(Left) Ed Friedrich, Lee and Laura Smith making pancakes in the kitchen.  (Right) 
Loudon residents enjoying a wonderful breakfast. 

The town of Loudon celebrated its 250th birthday this year.  The Loudon Lions Club participated by holding 
a pancake breakfast and taking a booth at the festival. 

Lions Barry and Esther Boriss, Vince Giambalvo, Ed Friedrich and Jean Blodgett presenting a check to Sue 
Houck (Center) from the Loudon Food Pantry .  Due to the generosity of the people of Loudon, the Lions 
raised $1,400 for the pantry at Old Home Day. 
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Nashua 
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Nashua Lions Club 100th Anniversary Celebration Guest Speaker 
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Raymond 
 

Raymond Lions are Looking for help with the Deerfield Fair Parking of Cars!!! 
 
The fairgrounds open at 8:00am each day, but 
people start showing up at 7:30am.  We are 
looking for help on September 28, 29, 30, and 
October 1st. Shifts are 7:30am-1:00pm, and 
10:00am-3:00pm.  Any time you can give is 
greatly appreciated. This project is weather 
dependent.   
 

To volunteer, contact David Turcotte, Raymond Lions Club President 
Home: 603-895-4500; Cell: 603-303-7044; email: Davidturcotte@comcast.net 

 
Rochester 

  

mailto:Davidturcotte@comcast.net
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Salem 
 

Salem Lions participated in the National Night out at the Police Dept. Salem Leos donated a Trex bench to the 
Field of Dreams Playground. We donated to the Salem Police youth summer program. And we joined with Lions 
from Keene and Atkinson at the cabinet meeting.  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Seabrook 
District Governor Kamal and wife Lion Neeta Masand, and Cabinet Secretary Linda Quebec at Seabrook’s 70 
anniversary celebration. They enjoyed meeting other Lions, a lovely buffet dinner, and local entertainment.  
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Wakefield 
Wakefield Lions had their Summer Raffle 2023 drawing at their summer meeting on August 17, 2023. The 
Club sold 500 tickets at $20 each.  The Club's profit is $5,500.  Great job Wakefield Lions! 
 

$100 winners are: 
Beverly Bouvier 
Carol Provencal 
Robin Lee Curtin 

Mike Shearer 
Julie Kessler 

$1000 winners are: 
Jeanne Loughan 

Dominic Yacobucci 
 

$2000 winner is: 
Lion Sharon Baldwin 

 

 
Wakefield Lions is hosting one of their favorite events, a Shred event with a Mobile Shredding truck in Milton at 
the Town Hall. Thank you to our co-sponsor, Profile Bank. Please bring your sensitive documents which will be 
shredded for free!!   
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Windham 
 

What a great day for a golf tournament! Lions Frank Provenzano, 
Fran Cedrone, Bobby Leone, and Mike Murphy ventured out to 
Stonebridge Country Club to play in the Merrimack Lions 21st 
Annual Charity Golf Tournament. The weather was perfect, and the 
golfing was lots of fun! Thank you, Merrimack Lions, for a great day!  

 
Join us at our Golf Classic on 9/25. 
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Wolfeboro 

 
 
 

  



28 

District Org Happenings 
 

Camp Pride 
 

Lions Camp pride ConneCtion 
September 2023 

 

Fall is almost upon us and some people would say “Thank God” this has been a summer to forget. 
Rain, Rain, Rain, and more Rain. The kids at camp didn’t seem to mind too much though, after all they 
had a big, beautiful, brand new, recreation center to hang out in during those rainy days. I would say 
that our new building was a real hit with this years campers and all are wondering what we will do for 
an encore? The Camp Pride Board has a couple of ideas about future camp add Ons that might work 
well.  A  9-hole disc golf course, and an outside 8ft. high traverse climbing wall.  
 

Exciting News!  Lions Camp Pride applied for and received an LCIF matching grant, $15,000 on us and 
$15,000 on them to replace all the windows and doors in our dining hall. We are launching a fund-
raising campaign for our match of $15,000. We have 38 clubs in our district and only $400 per club 
would ensure that we reach our goal and wouldn’t it be great to have 100% support of Lions Camp 
Pride. 
 

Pretty soon it will be time to start closing down the Camp, so start to put together your crew to pitch 
in, I’m hoping to have a great response to our idea of a District wide work day on November 18th. 
Please let us know if you are coming so we can be prepared with what we will need to provide 
including food to feed you all.  
 

It’s been a great year at the Camp. Our numbers are up to almost what they were prior to covid, and 
new lease groups are coming for 2024. 
 

If you would like me or one of our Directors to come to your Club meeting and talk to you about Lions 
Camp Pride, all we do, and how you can help, please reach out. 
 

If you’re curious about what’s happening at the Camp, follow us on Facebook at Lions Camp Pride NH 
or at our website www.Lionscamppride.Org 
 

If you would like to come for a visit, a personal tour, or just to help out, reach out to me and I will 
make it happen.     Lenny Hall 978-360-0958   Lah03811@Gmail.com 

http://www.lionscamppride.org/
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Health Services of NH 
 
Operations KidSight 2022-2023 
  

 
  
If you are interested in joining the board please reach out. 
  
Thanks, 
Tom Reynolds 
Chairperson, Health Services of NH 
(603)494-2690 
tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net  
 
 
 

Lions Lift 
What is Lions Lift? 
Lions Lift is an excellent opportunity to provide essential transportation for 
the blind and visually impaired people living in your community!  Lions Lift 
is a partnership with NH Lions Clubs and Future In Sight’s Volunteer Driver 
Program.  It is a service project in each club’s community which provides 
essential rides.  
 

The Need… 
Did you know that there are nearly 26,000 blind and visually impaired 
individuals in New Hampshire? Every Lions Club likely has many blind and visually impaired individuals who 
need essential rides in their community. We are working hard to connect and serve all those people in need. 
Lions can make a difference with your help! 
 

How It Works: 
• We connect Lion members and their clubs with the Blind and Visually Impaired in need through Future 

In Sight. 

• All interested Lion participants register with the Future In Sight Volunteer Driver program. Future In 
Sight conducts an orientation and training so all participants feel comfortable and confident with the 
service project.  

• Ride opportunities in your area are shared with you by the Future In Sight Volunteer Program Manager, 
Susanne Peace. You choose how often, how far, and when you want to drive. All clients are screened by 
Future In Sight for suitability as a passenger for a volunteer driver.  

 

For More Information please contact:  
Susanne Peace, Future In Sight Volunteer Program Manager | 603 565 2409 | speace@futureinsight.org  
PCC Scott Wilson, Lions Lift Coordinator| 603 770 3700 | scottwils@comcast.net  
 
 
 

  

mailto:tcreynoldsjr@comcast.net
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Lions Youth Services 
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District Service Project 
Hugs and Cuddles district service project 
 

Choose to make a difference by participating in the Hugs & Cuddles service project.  Follow the steps outlined 
below, and let Bob Bedrosian know how many bears your club donates each month 
(bbedrosian@comcast.net). Remember to track your service and donations through MyLion too! 
 

  

Thank you to the all the clubs for supporting MD44 last year at the Hampton Beach Seafood Festival and 
supporting the float for Lions International Convention. With all your efforts the float won1st place!!! 
 

We are doing it again and need your help!!! This year we are funding the Lions Youth Services service project of 
10,000 meals at MidWinter convention supporting Lions to go to your local community food pantries.  

Hampton Seafood Festival 
Sunday September 10, 2023 

 Volunteer times are: 
9:00am-11:00am 

11:00-2:00pm 
2:00pm-5:00pm 

 

You will be servicing the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce by being assigned to a booth collecting the 
entrance fee and giving a wrist band. We need 90 volunteers.  The more volunteers from your club the more 
meals your community will receive. 
 

Help us support Lions Youth Services, MidWinter, and your communities all at the same time while enjoying the 
beach, good food, and lots of vendors!!! Call or email and give us what time you would like to volunteer. We will 
give you instructions and your wristbands for the entire weekend. 
 

Marilyn Vaccaro, 603-204-7251, jvac1408@comcast.net 
Marie Hall, 603-686-6935, mariehall326@gmail.com  
For more information, please reach out to either one of us!!  See flyer at end of newsletter.  

mailto:bbedrosian@comcast.net
mailto:jvac1408@comcast.net
mailto:mariehall326@gmail.com
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Flyers 
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Lions Camp Pride NH 
Commemorative Walkway 

 

PO Box 135 
E Hampstead, New Hampshire, 03826 

Become a part of History – BUY A BRICK TODAY 
Join us in creating a commemorative walkway by purchasing a personally engraved brick to be 
permanently installed at Lions Camp Pride NH.  Any name or message up to 3 lines of 14 characters 
each can be engraved on each brick. Each line will be centered by the manufacturer. Company logos 
are also possible. Personalized bricks area great way to  
 

➢ Recognize a club anniversary, event, or member 

➢ Remember lost loved ones with brick: in memory of them 

➢ Recognize children, grandchildren, parents and other special people  

➢ Mark a birth, anniversary, graduation or other special event in your life 

➢ Honor an employee, or friend, advertise a business 

➢ Give a unique and lasting gift for the Holidays  

➢ Honor a first responder, nurse, doctor, or public official 

Here’s how you can contribute: Three Lines $75.00 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Brick Order Form 

Name ______________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________ 

City/state/Zip _______________________________________ 

Phone _____________________________________ 

Payment may be made by check to Lions Camp Pride NH - Check Number _________ 

Date ____ / _____ / ______ Amount: __________ 
Please print in UPPERCASE Letters, each space as one character 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

                            

                            

                            
 

Mail to Lions Camp Pride NH, PO Box 135, E Hampstead, NH 03826 
For more information contact Marilyn Vaccaro 603-437-1408 

mailto:jvac1408@comcast.net
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Looking for 50 or more Lions to help with Lions Camp Pride Work 

Days. Bring the family! Help us beautify the camp!! 
 

Lunch will be served 



37 

  



38 

  



39 

 

  



40 

 
  



41 

 
 
  



42 

 
USA/Canada Forum 
Use this brochure to see what the forum is all about. Click here to learn more. 

 

 
 

https://lionsforum.org/promotion/

